[image: image1.png]


CASA DE MEU PAI

My Father’s House

Av Ministro Marcos Freire-5615

Rio Doce- Olinda/PE CEP 53.030-000

CNPJ: 027. 470/0001-98.

Fone 3429.0278
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www.olindamission.no-ip.co.uk 
It was good to have Ian and Siméa Meldrum with us for the steering committee.
30th July 09

1. The website is in process of change. It will be run by a website called Memset and the name will change to ‘My Father’s House Olinda Brazil’; Andy Stevenson will continue to update the present site until it is sorted.

2. One of the main needs Ian and Siméa have is an administrator to do the paperwork and allow them to do what they do best. It would cost about £400 a month, so if any of your churches feel they can contribute new money towards this, please be in contact. Perhaps you could as a different church which isn’t contributing at present?
3. It is hoped to give each person working in any of the projects a job description which can reviewed regularly, possibly yearly.

4. The charity account with HSBC has been altered to be called by the name ‘My Father’s House’ and for those concerned the new bank number is 40-28-20   12731010. Cheques written to Crèche Emanuel will be transferred.

5. There is a lot of input to the projects at Living Waters by the Presbyterian Church led by Pastor Sergio Lira. They have bought land to build 9 classrooms, clinic, library, kitchen and dining area. The Assembly of God Church is also getting involved. Isn’t this great?
6. The council have stopped the funding for the 250 children they sent to Living Waters; it is thought that it is because all the education is based on the Bible and they want it secular. Please pray into this issue.

7. Please add to your prayers the gaining of National Registration of My Father’s House as a national charity. It is the third and last hurdle in this process and will help attract money to the projects.

8. Volunteers Val Burgess and Rosie Smith have gone on an English- speaking retreat. Val will go to do work at the farm on her return if money can be found for materials. She is running short of funds again. Please continue to pray for the use and development of the farm.

9. Hudson and his cousin Felipe are staying in Cheadle for 5 months to do a course with The Message involving music, youth work, and street work. This will enrich the work they have started in Olinda.
10. Siméa had a meeting with CMS and is now a Latin Partner and will write a news letter for them every 3 months.

11. The Bawtry Hall weekend was a great success with many more people attending than two years ago. I will attach my rather lengthy report for you to read. A shorter version will go on the website.

12. Out of 29 who returned questionnaires 27 said they would like another one in two years’ time. The expenses of the Meldrums would have to be met by the churches involved, including the airfare.

13. We pray for Ian and Siméa to go back to order and not chaos and that Andy and Rosie Roberts enjoy their new married life together and their work in Olinda.
14. Please pass the email on to those in your church with a heart for mission and if anyone else wants to be on the mailing list please let me have their email. 

Beth Stevenson 

